FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
March 3, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC),  Tracy Priestner (TP), Cindy Brown (CB), Hugh Morton (HM)

Absent:
Kevin Rioux (KR), Thomas Schmitt (TS)

Also Present:
Tim King (TK)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None
Budget:
GC and KAR met with the Police Chief last night regarding his FY21 budget.  There is an issue with miscalculation of the budget by TK.  The presentation of the budget, which was on the agenda for this evening has been postponed to a later date.  TK said he is making changes to the budget and will distribute it when available.  KAR handed out her updated spreadsheet showing the changes.  TK said one of the changes was to lower healthcare since the new rates came in lower than predicted in the amount of $100k.  TK then distributed the extra $100k to the school and town with the 54/46 split.  He increased the Police and Fire budgets to include hiring new employees for half of FY21.  GC said the deficit is $65k.  TK said the BOS voted to utlize the general fund revenue to fund the chromebook purchase for the schools using one time revenue from investment income.  GC feels that the projection for investment income is too high based on current interest rates which are declining.  TK said there is also an article on the town meeting warrant for the chromebooks.  He said they want to make sure the chromebooks are funded.  CIPC determined that they would not be a capital expenditure based on the useful life.  GC said they are setting a dangerous precident by earmarking revenue for specific items in the budgets.  TK said it will be discussed with the BOS at their next meeting.  



Veterans:
Carol Freitas, Veterans Service Officer, was in attendance to discuss the FY21 budget.  She introduced herself, as she has only been here for under a year.  She spoke on the services offered by her office.  The budget is within the guidelines set by the administrator.  She currently has 45 clients which are either veterans or widows.  She has started a quarterly newsletter to get the word out of what is available and will have meetings at the COA once a month for any veteran to speak to her about services.  She is also working on a memorial for all the veterans in town with Betty Slade from the CPC.

Santos Farm:

Ross Moran, Westport Land Conservation Trust, was in attendance seeking a vote from the Fincom for the purchase of the Santos Farm in the amount of $500k which is from an authorized borrowing of the Agricultural Open Space Trust Fund.  This is for an agricultural restriction to keep the bulk of the 80 acre property as a farm.  The total purchase price is $4.25 million of which funding is coming from several different outlets.  There was some discussion of if it will be included or excluded debt and it was suggested to check with the Treasurer.   BB motioned and TP seconded to approve the $500k.  All were in favor with HM abstaining.  

Liaison Reports:
KAR spoke to the Office Manager in the Assessors office to gain clarification on how Chapter 61 property affects the tax rate in town.  She handed out a 3 year analysis that was prepared for her.  GC felt there is more clarification needed as to how exactly it affects revenue because KAR was under the impression that these properties cause the town to lose revenue.  CB said that all the property is included in the levy limit which is increased each year by Prop 2 ½ and adds in new growth.  The town is limited by the levy limit each year which does include these properties.  GC feels that as a farming community, we will always have Chapter 61 property and need more information.




TP attended the school committee's budget workshop.  They are still struggling to get within the amount set by the administrator.  The budget they requested is $19,597,562.  She will report if any new information is available as the school committee continues to work on bridging the gap between the two numbers.

Annual Town Meeting Warrant:
GC read over each article and started determining if they were financial or not and assigning liaisons to each article.  Discussion began with the street acceptances and everyone wanted to make sure that clear approval by the Planning Board and Highway Surveyor would be obtained and it was suggested to have them appear at a meeting to give reports on each street.  KAR reminded the members that the moderator wants all recommendation in the warrant prior to town meeting, so no “recommendation at town meeting” would be allowed.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KAR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on March 10th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:
KAR budget spreadsheet

Assessors 3 year evaluation of Chapter 61

Westport Land Conservation Trust handout regarding Santos Farm

Police Budget and email

Annual Town Meeting Warrant

